
 
 

Sports Car Club of New Hampshire 

Minutes of the Meeting 

Tuesday, November 10
th

, 2015 

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman 
 

Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President), Drew Young (Treasurer), Curtis 
Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Andrew Mercer 
(Auto-X Co-Chair), Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, Mark Brook, Terry Murphy III, Donna Stevens, Vanessa Vittum, and Chris 
Martino. 

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:04pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and seconded by Charlie Parsons. 

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. 224 members to end the year. 

• 2016 Membership Registration is now open. 

• ATTENTION – To reserve autocross numbers be sure to register as a member first then register your number. 

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young. Discussed finances 

• Tax report – No news is good news. 

• Motion to accept this report was made by Terry Murphy III and seconded by Gary Brundrett. 

Publicity Report: Same as usual. 

Auto Cross Report: 

• 2016 Dates – Will be available at the first meeting next year. 

• FM Radio Transmitter – Mark Brook found a kit with transmitter, antenna and microphone for around 120 dollars.  
Further discussions at January meeting. 

Hillclimb Report: Submitted by Drew Young 

• Dates – Are set for May 20th - 22nd and September 16th - 18th which are approved by the state of Vermont.  Should 
be the same park ranger as before. 

• Hillclimb Banquet will be February 6th and it is SCCNH's responsibility this year, 

Awards Banquet: 39 registered as of now and swag bags will be great.  Get a room at a reduced rate for $79 per night at 
the Holiday Inn.  Raffle prize donations are still welcome. 

Board Election: Executive Secretary Curtis Hodgman places one vote to elect officers as nominated during previous 
meeting. 

• President – Howard Roundy 

• Vice President – Rob Saporito 

• Executive Secretary – Mark Brook 

• Corresponding Secretary – Charlie Parsons 

• Treasurer – Drew Young 

Old Business: 

• Drew Young makes a motion to donate the 90+ black bottom cones to Team O'Neil Rally School. Motion was 
seconded by Vanessa Vittum. 

New Business: Membership and Autocross fees will remain the same for the 2016 season. 

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:56pm. Moved by Paul Giblin and seconded by Vanessa Vittum. 


